
                                                                                                                     

October2023                                                                                                                                                                 

Dear Pastors and Friends,  

    “I can do all things through Christ which strengthen me”.   

We are still in San Antonio, Tx. serving the Lord.  There are 

many opportunities to give out tracts & Bibles.  Many people 

here at the apartment complex are asking for Bibles.  Since the 

covid 19, people are more open to hear the word of God.  So, we 

have to take every opportunity to let the people know of the 

word of God.              HEALTH REPORTS 

        Please pray for me (Ted).  I have been having trouble 

swallowing.  I was in the hospital in Aug. because of food 

lodged in my esophagus & had a procedure to remove it.  I am 

not able to walk at this time.  I am using a wheelchair to get 

from the bed to a chair. I am receiving physical therapy 

treatments. Pray that I will get my strength back. I also have 

a problem called nocturia.  I will be seeing a urologist about 

this matter.  The Drs will be doing an MRI on my brain to see 

if nothing has changed since my massive stroke in 2007.         

Karin is a fighter. She has gone through a lot over the past 

yrs. She has been cancer free for 8 yrs. She is still seeing her 

oncologist & breast surgeon Drs. This past yr. she was 

diagnosed with covid. Praise the Lord she was healed from it 

with no side effects. She still has pain in her upper arms from 

the chemotherapy and radiation treatment. She also has been 

diagnosed with Fatty Liver Disease.  There is no CURE but 

just being on a special diet.  She has lost weight which the 

Drs are very glad.  



                                  WORKS IN MEXICO 

    Please pray for our works in Mexico.  In Chihuahua, Mexico, 

the Templo Bautista Victoria is still continuing for the Lord. 

They are winning souls Praise the Lord.  One of the ladies who 

attends the church was our first convert, Lupita Reyes 

Pallares.  In Torreon, Coahuila, Mexico, the people have built a 

church, Templo Bautista Zaragoza Sur.  The seeds were 

planted and now we have the rewards. The saying goes “Little 

is much when God is in it” 

                              THANKS AND APPRECIATION   

            Praise the Lord, for He is good and helps us through 

our trials & sickness.  We just want to thank each one who 

have Prayed for us.  Also, for sending us e-mail messages, 

phone calls, birthday, get well, Christmas, and encouragement 

cards.  There are several Pastors who send their Bulletins.  

We would love for you to send them when you can. Also, thank 

you for your special love offerings and financial support.  

Without your help we could not accomplish what we are doing. 

Only in Heaven will we know our reward. 

    We are in the process of changing churches.  We will be 

putting out another letter to give all the details.  May God 

bless everyone.   

                                                               Until Christ Returns 

                                                              TED & KARIN JOHNSON 

                                                                

 


